Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

SEP 34 2009

Peter Sumrall, President

LeSEA Broadcasting of Hawaii, Inc
61300 S. Ironwood Road

South Bend, Indiana 46614

Re: KWHM(TV), Wailuku, HI
Facility ID# 37105
KWHE(TV), Honolulu, HI

~ Facility ID# 36846
KWHH(TV), Hilo, HI
Facility ID# 37103

Dear Mr. Sumrall:

We have completed our review of the response of LeSEA Broadcasting of Hawaii, Inc.
(“LeSEA™), licensee of the above-noted stations, to the March 23, 2009 random

audit letter sent to it in accordance with the provisions of Section 73.2080(f)(4) of the
Commission’s Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) rules. As a result of our review,
we find that no further action is required.

In accordance with Section 73.3526(e)(10) for commercial stations or Section 73.3527
(e)(11) for non-commercial stations, LeSEA must place copies of this letter, our »
March 23, 2009 audit letter, and its response in the public inspection file of each station.
LeSEA must maintain these materials in the files until grant, by final order, of the next
renewal applications of its license for the stations.

Should you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Wylene Wlnston of the
EEO Staff at (202) 418-1450. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Roy /J. S
Senior Deputy Chief, Media Bureau

cc: Joseph C. Chautin, IIT v
Hardy, Carey, Chautin & Balkin, LLP
1080 West Causeway Approach
Mandeville, Louisiana 70471




